WMBC Board Meeting Date: November 7th, 2017

Present

Board/Staff: Jeff, Barbara, Blake,Val, Jeff, Kaela, Eric, Kevin, Char,

Board Members not present:

Guests: Angi Weston, Jon Canfield, Julie Shonkwiler, Javon Smith, Jim Fricker, Angela,

Bill Hasenjaeger, Mike Storm, Ryan Balfour, Dash Willis, Zoae Spackman

Agenda Item

Notes

Action ltem

Public Comments

Ryan inquired regarding thank
you notes from community for
those that allow riders and land
managers.

Introductions

Guest: WMBC Joyriders

Zoae Spackman

This season - 11 rides averaging
14 riders, one ride had 24 riders.
Lot of riders from out of town.
Food Drive successful gathering
400 Ibs.

Next ride leader training to be
scheduled

Schedule a Joyrider
sponsored build day.

Director of Education
Report

Received $2000 from Northwest
Recycling. Will help to fund
rodeos. Working with Smart
Trips and their new manager
with Bike Rodeos.

Lots of help with the kids and
Trail Builders. Next Trail Day is
Nov. 19th and Dec 8th. T-shirts
are currently being printed. 100
Acres Woods still in holding
pattern to date so the kids are
working on Cheech and Chong'’s
instead.




Ride Leader training to be
taught to PE Teachers and other
teachers in the high schools.

Options High School interested
in riding and trail programs.
Javon led a service learning day
at Winward High.

Trail Director Report

Galbraith:

Logging on Galby traveling north
from the Blue Rock then move
over to Kung Fu and tough
Love. Lots of cleanup after the
logging. Will log SST area next
week. Nothing on Pickup Sticks.
Lots of Trail Days coming up.
Dec 2nd, G-Spot will host.

Chuckanuts:

Will focus on trees down on
Cleator and Fragrance and then
lower connector.

USFS:

Canyon Creek reopening in
2018. Eric scouting with the
county and city people currently.

City of Bellingham:

Finishing up privacy fence at
Whatcom Falls and then work on
the dirt. Birchwood still has
potential contract pending.

DNR:

Traveled to Olympia this day to
listen and then testify at the
meeting regarding recreation in
potential habitat areas.Worked
with others regarding setting
aside land on Blanchard this
work. DNR meeting on
December 13th at the Ferry
Terminal.

Val suggested putting
out alerts for the

logging

Eric will post update
on the DNR meeting.

Working on annual
report and
membership drive
strategy.




Structures Coordinator
Report

Finished up bridge on Cedar
Dust.




